
 
  

   

  MONDAY, JUNE 13 
         8:30 am   Luisa Serino, Anna Orlando 
       12:00 pm Anita Beneduce  
          
  TUESDAY, JUNE 14 
       8:30 am     Ralph &  Mamie Lo Sapio, 
  Pfc. John  L. Cardarella 
     12:00 pm For the people of the parish 
        
  WEDNESDAY, JUNE 15 
      8:30 am     Msgr. Vincent Puma, Frank A. Leary, 
  Joseph Cortellini 
    12:00 pm Mary Landolfi 
       
  THURSDAY, JUNE  16 
     8:30 am       Joseph Morano 
   12:00 pm For the people of the parish  
       
  FRIDAY, JUNE 17  
     8:30 am Eugene Piano 
   12:00 pm The Sordillo, Mele & Farago Families,  
  Sheila Hladik 
        
  SATURDAY, JUNE 18 
     8:30 am     Robert & Robbie Gregorio,  
  Michael Rosati 
     5:00 pm    In Memory of and  
     7:00 pm        in Honor of all Fathers 
       
  SUNDAY, JUNE 19 
     7:15 am In Memory 
     9:00 am        of and  
   10:30 am       in Honor of 
   12:00 pm              all Fathers 
        
 

The Altar Bread & Wine 
 

For the Week of June 19 - 25, 2016 
are in memory of: 

 
Altar Bread: Ann & Frank Papa 

Altar Wine: Pauline & Dominick Olivieri 
 
 

PARISH SACRAMENTAL AND PRAYER 
 

Go therefore, and make disciples of all 
nations, baptizing them in the name of the 
Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy 
Spirit, teaching them to observe all that I 

have commanded you.”                                
                    (Matthew 28:19-20) 
                 

We welcome into the Roman Catholic 
Church those who were baptized: 
 

Alexa Reign O'Donnell, Taylor Avery Orwig, 
Owen Gregory Shearman 

who were baptized June 5, 2016 
 
“Is anyone among you suffering? They should pray .… is 
anyone among you sick? They should summon the presbyters 
of the church, and they should pray over them and anoint 
them with oil in the name of the Lord.”          
     (James 5:13,14) 
 

PRAY FOR THE SICK 
Joan Burke, Fr. Ron Sordillo, Jack Vander Meulen, Benjamin 
Ohlweiler, Jacob Shaw, Mikey Nichols, Charlotte McVeigh, 
Annette McVeigh, Noah Stanzione, Kevin Kirk, Judy Artiglere,  
Hollis Doherty, Michael Lo Bosco,  Joe Gero, Nick Sapio, 
Andrea Picillo, Helen Prentiss, Denis Schreiber, Jennie DiCarlo 
 

“Lord for your faithful people life is changed not ended. 
When the body of our earthly dwelling lies in death we 
gain an everlasting dwelling place in heaven.”  
         Roman Missal, Preface of Christian Death) 
 

PRAY FOR THE DEAD 
Ann DeVico, Kathleen Farrell, James P. Nally 

 
        

 
FINANCIAL BLESSINGS 

The weekend collection for Saturday/Sunday, June 4/5 
amounted to $20,100.00. Your generosity to our Church is 
gratefully appreciated. 
 

CHILDREN'S COLLECTION 
Our children’s collection for Catholic Extension for the 
weekend of June 4/5 amounted to $28.00. Thank you girls 
and boys for helping. 

 
STEP INTO THE FUTURE OF SVMS 

To date, we have been blessed with $2,011,114.00 from 257 
families, plus the HSA and our Diocese. We thank you for 
helping us reach our goal for Phase One of our project, the 
addition of six new classrooms. We are still accepting gifts to 
help fund Phase Two which involves improving existing space. 



JUNE 12, 2016 
 

ELEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

WORDS AND MUSIC 
There is no denying the close association between “words and music”. At times the mere words 
in a statement will immediately bring to mind a tune in such a way that it’s impossible to say 
them without singing the tune as well. It has been this close association in which advertisers 
take full advantage to keep their products foremost in our minds with a memorable easily sung 
song referred to as a “jingle”. 
 
A number of people have made lifetime careers writing these jingles to promote the products 
or services of those who hire them. Truth is….they work ! 
 
Music has always played an important role in the life of the church as we proclaim  pray and 
respond to the Word of God. Our liturgies, so rich in tradition, would not be the same without 
this sung Word.  Many composers have taken on the task of opening our ears and hearts to the 
words of God’s presence, action and love for all with their music. 
 
 As we continue to sing these hymns, canticles and psalms we more fully embrace the Word of 
God and are able to pass it on to others….the evangelistic power of music is realized.  There is 
so much more accomplished by our singing. 
 

Enjoy the “Summer Sing” experience at St. Vincent Martyr Lower Church 
and spread the Word of God through music. 

Barbara Armenti, Director of Music Ministry 

 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
 

 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO THE SAINT VINCENT MARTYR SCHOOL CLASS OF 2016 ON YOUR 

GRADUATION THIS PAST FRIDAY.  
GOD BLESS YOU ALL! 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=graduates&id=48C8A6AB581A2031F6940EA7EB93245CB037A5F6&FORM=IQFRBA


CONSTRUCTION ALERT 
The driveway between the Church and the Rectory will 

be closed to vehicular traffic. 
7:00 - 4:00 p.m. 

on all school days. 

 

CONSTRUCTION ALERT 
A safety fence has been erected around the church to 
protect our parishioners and visitors during the time of 
renovation. 
THERE IS NO ACCESS TO FENCED IN AREA WITHOUT 
APPROVAL BY THE PROJECT MANAGER. FOR YOUR 
OWN SAFETY, PLEASE DO NOT ENTER THE 
CONSTRUCTION SITE. THANK YOU. 

 
STAY CONNECTED WITH ST. VINCENT’S 

Get important updates from our church in a 
timely and convenient way. This new tool we're 
using lets you choose what info you'd like to 
receive - via email or text message - from the 
various ministries and groups in our church. You 
can unsubscribe any time. 

 
Visit our church at: 

www.flocknote.com/StVincentMartyr or text  
SVMNJ  to 84576 

 

Daily Mass Schedule 
 

The 12:10 Mass which is being celebrated at St. 
Paul Inside the Walls is changed to 12:00 Noon for 
the entire time of Renovation. 

 

PRAYER 
 

SUNDAY READINGS 
ELEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

First Reading: 2 Samuel 12:7-10, 13 
Because God was displeased with the actions of David 
concerning Uriah's death in order to marry Bathsheba, 
God sent Nathan to reprimand David. Nathan reminds 
David that God anointed him King of Israel and victor 
over Saul. David realizes his sin against God, but Nathan 
continues to reveal to David that the child to be born to 
him shall die. 
Second Reading: Galatians 2:16, 19-21 
Paul writes of the struggles between Gentiles and Jews 
who both now profess belief in Christ Jesus. Paul 
proclaims his life in Christ, working towards unity and 
faith in the Son of God. 

Gospel: Luke 7:36―8:3 
While Jesus was dining at the home of a Pharisee, a 
woman of the city who was a sinner, came and anointed 
his feet with oil. Weeping, her tears fell upon Jesus' feet 
and she dried them with her hair. Because of the 
woman's respect and love, Jesus forgives her sins. This 
causes those present at the table to question who he is.  
 
 

DAILY READINGS 
ELEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 
Sunday 
2 Sm 12:7-10, 13; Gal 2:16, 19-21; Lk 7:36—8:3  
or 7:36-50 
Monday 
1 Kgs 21:1-16; Mt 5:38-42 
Tuesday 
1 Kgs 21:17-29; Mt 5:43-48 
Wednesday 
2 Kgs 2:1, 6-14; Mt 6:1-6, 16-18 
Thursday 
Sir 48:1-14; Mt 6:7-15 
Friday 
2 Kgs 11:1-4, 9-18, 20; Mt 6:19-23 
Saturday 
2 Chr 24:17-25; Mt 6:24-34  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

FEAST OF ST. ANTHONY 
 
 

Bishop Emeritus Frank J. Rodimer, Fr. George and  
Fr. Darwin  will concelebrate the Mass to be held in 
honor of St. Anthony on Monday, June 13 at 7:00 
p.m. at the North Star Club, North Street. All are 
invited to attend. 
 
 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=st.+anthony&view=detailv2&&id=9B747D2CF19539F53F618B1012686A49E7A56734&selectedIndex=69&ccid=gnNYKIu7&simid=608016281778785334&thid=OIP.M827358288bbbfee096a6a505a8893ba5H0


EDUCATION 
 

Vacation Bible School Needs Volunteers! 
Please consider joining our team! 

Cave Quest - Following Jesus 
 

Camp:  July 11-15 from 9:30 am - 12:30 pm 
For more information, please contact: Denise 
Stefanelli, Faith Formation Director at 973-377-
4000 x251 denise.stefanelli@svmnj.org or email 
MaryAnnPalladino, VBS Coordinator at 
maryannpalladino@gmail.com.  

 

CHRISTIAN FORMATION 
 

Fall Academic Year 
Registrations for the academic year of 2016-2017 
for religious education have been mailed to those 
who have been enrolled with us in the past. 
Registered parishioners who are joining for the first 
time, you can access a form online to be completed 
in its entirety. Kindergarten -8th graders are asked 
to submit their registrations as soon as possible. 
Please see parish website for programming 
options.  
 
CCD Volunteers 
Catechists needed for the fall in all grade levels for 
our Traditional Monday program (CCD). No 
experience necessary, as all instruction materials 
and training is provided. Please contact the 
Christian Formation office for further info. 
 
VBS  
Anyone who may be available for helping to 
decorate for Vacation Bible School with 
preparations beforehand or on the day of Sunday, 
July 10 please contact Denise Stefanelli, Director of 
Christian Faith Formation. In need of some crafty 
and creative hands and minds to help transform 
our space for Cave Quest.  

 
 

 

YOUTH NEWS 
Registrations have been mailed for the 2016-17 
school year to all those who have completed the 
requirements for this year. Please return your 
registration form with the registration fee and any 
other requested information to the Youth Office as 
soon as possible. 
 
We would like to thank the following people for 
donating to the Appalachia Help Weeks this year: 
 

Sal & Patricia Toto, Sr.  in memory of Angela & 
Carmine Toto, Sr.   
Mary & Al Beaman  in memory of Bob Beaman  
Virginia Strange    
Rev. Msgr. George Hundt  in gratitude to God for 
35 years of priesthood  
Rosemary Ward  in memory of John H. Ward II   
Barbara & Tom Carey   
Lois Duff  in memory of Joy Ferguson   
Christine Troianello   
Eugene & Rose Zipper    
Flo Zuchowski  in honor of peace for the whole 
world  
Joyce Delle Donne    
Margaret & Thomas Haughey  in memory of 
Bridget & Anthony Molloy  
Lauren & Dennis Quigley    
 

MINISTRY 

 

SAINT VINCENT MARTYR  
SOCIAL JUSTICE COMMITTEE  

In previous summers, the SVM Social Justice 
Committee has arranged opportunities for SVM 
parishioners to volunteer, chaperone and host 
recreation events for veterans in residence at the 
VA facility in Lyons. We plan similar events this year 
as well. The two dates that have been confirmed 
for us are June 21 and August 24. The events would 
start at 6 - 7 p.m. and run for 90 minutes; normally 
volunteer bands perform live music. Our group will 
be responsible for escorting residents to the 
concert area, serving refreshments, snacks, and/or 
for sponsoring a cookout.  
Interested volunteers or parishioners with 
questions may contact Bill Heskett 
heskettw@gmail.com or 917-714-0081. Please 
come and support our vets! 

http://www.bonventure.net/modernworship/cyclec/c703.jpg


FAMILY PROMISE HOST WEEK  
CHANCE TO PUT MERCY IN MOTION 

  We are living the Jubilee Year of Mercy at St. 
Vincent’s where we will shelter homeless families in 
the Community Room during the Host Week 
beginning June 19. Volunteer sign-up sheets are in 
the school gym. St. Vincent is responsible for several 
nights and volunteers are urgently needed to sleep 
overnight. Please consider volunteering for this easy 
and rewarding shift – bring a friend! Orientation will 
be provided. Volunteers are also needed for set-up, 
clean-up, meals, and laundry of linens at the end of 
the week. For more information about the program 
or volunteer opportunities, please call Nancy Romain, 
973-605-5970 or 973-865-8346 (cell), or e-mail 
nerdmr@optohnline.net. 
 

MASS SET UP NEEDED 
We are still in need of assistance on the following 
weekends this summer. Please note that a volunteer 
slot covers TWO weekends and both days of the 
weekends for a total of about 8 hours.  Set up on 
Saturday is at 2 PM and Take Down on Sundays is at 
2:30 PM after the Baptisms. 
All weekends in August; Labor Day Weekend. 
To sign up, please visit sign up Genius at 
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084eaead2aa
6f94-auditorium  or email Jan at 
Jan.Figenshu@svmnj.org with your dates, phone and 
email. 

 
SERVICE 

FR. ANTONIO'S 10TH ANNIVERSARY 
 TO THE PRIESTHOOD 

All are invited to attend Mass on Sunday, June 26 
at 12:00 Noon at St. Jude's Church, Budd Lake to 
celebrate Fr. Antonio's 10th anniversary to the 
priesthood. A reception to follow the Mass.  

 
HOPE HOUSE FOOD COLLECTION 

Next weekend is our monthly food collection for 
Hope House, Dover.  Hope House is much stronger 
and better able to serve the ongoing needs of the 
community because of our support. Please be 
generous, every little bit helps. We can top our 
previous donations! Hope House has 
acknowledged our latest donation of 700 lbs of 
assorted groceries. Keep up the good work! A bin 
will be in the school lobby for your donations. 
 

A Family Perspective 
Jesus sat down for a meal and was caught between 
the weeping woman and the indignant Pharisee. 
Why is it tough issues always pop up at meals? No 
wonder we need antacids. Jesus focused on the 
positives, offering forgiveness to the woman and 
understanding to the Pharisee. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
The voice of our membership is very important to the 
vitality and life of our community. In order to keep 
our records updated - if you are not a registered 
parishioner and wish to become a member of our 
Parish Family, or if you are moving out of the parish, 
changing your address or wish to receive envelopes. 
 
Please take a minute to fill in the following. You may 
either drop the completed form into the collection 
basket or mail it to the Parish Office. 
Thank you for your time. 
 
(   )  New Parishioner 
 
(   )  Moving out of Parish 
 
(   )  Change of Address 
 
(   )  Send Envelopes 
 
Name:        
 
Address:       
 
Town:     Zip:   
 
Phone:     
 

 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084eaead2aa6f94-auditorium
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084eaead2aa6f94-auditorium
http://www.bonventure.net/modernworship/cyclec/c700.jpg


 
 

COMMUNION TO THE HOMEBOUND 
Our parish has a ministry to those who are 
homebound and wish to receive Communion. We 
would like to be of service to those in need.  If you 
know of a person who is homebound and wishes to 
receive Communion, please call the Parish Office. 

 

In the Community 
 

SOCCER BALLS FOR JOY….ARE BACK!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Fr. Jhon Madrid will be visiting the Philippines and 
Mexico as part of a mission trip from June 25-July 1 
and is collecting soccer balls to give the children.  
This will be his 3rd campaign in collecting soccer 
balls for areas of great poverty.  Fr. Jhon has invited 
us to share our blessings and donate some soccer 
balls for his cause. If you would like to donate a 
soccer ball or make a monetary donation (checks 
payable to STA Soccer Balls for Joy) please bring 
your donation to Mass from June 4-19th. 
Religious Teachers Filippini, Morristown is offering 
the Financial Peace University founded by Dave 
Ramsey. This is not your typical "money class", it is 
practical, entertaining and fun! Whether you're 
struggling to make ends meet or you're a 
millionaire, FPU has something for you. Great for 
young married couples, couples preparing their 
children for college and those engaged, also great 
for those retiring and working to set things right. 
Classes run from June 30 to August 25, every 
Thursday (makeup classes available). Time of 
classes are 7:00 - 9:00 p.m. at Villa Walsh, 455 
Western Avenue, Morristown. Contact Sr. Mary 
Beth at 916-202-6382 or email 
srmelloyd@gmail.com. 

Dominican College, Orangeburg, NY is hosting an 
Immediate Decision Day for high school juniors and 
seniors on Saturday, June 18 from 10:00 a.m. - 
12:30 p.m. Please RSVP to www.dc.edu.register. 
Vocations Discernment, for young men 15 - 25. 
"Quo Vadis - Where are you going?. Where is the 
Lord encouraging you to go?  Quo Vadis Days is a 
time of recreation, fellowship and prayer to help 
you explore the Lord's call in your life. Activities 
include prayer, Mass, Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament, Liturgy of the Hours, Discussions, etc. 
Quo Vadis days will be held June 29 - July 1 at the 
Sacred Heart Retreat Center, Newton. There is no 
cost. Information/registration contact the 
coordinators Fr. Jared Brogan and Fr. Edgar Rivera 
in the Vocations Office at 973-777-8818, ext. 711. 
You may also email jbrogan@patersondiocese.org 
or fredgar@patersondiocese.org. 
Florham Park Gazebo Concerts, will begin their 
Summer Sunday Concert Series tonight, June 12, at 
7:00 p.m. and run thru July 31. They are held at the 
Borough Hall Complex, Ridgedale Ave. This year 
there will be food trucks starting at 6:30 p.m. prior 
to the concerts. A wide variety of music from 
tributes to Frankie Valli, Elvis, Bon Jovi and more. 
Auxiliary of the Madison Volunteer Ambulance 
Corps on Tuesday, June 14 they will have a bus trip 
to Harrah Resorts Casino, Atlantic City. The bus will 
depart at 8:30 AM and return at 8:30 PM from the 
North Star Club, North Street, Madison, New 
Jersey, 07940. The cost is $35.00 per person.  We 
will have a great time.  Bingo and prizes will be on 
the bus. You may send your check to Rosemary 
Ward, 14 Buckingham Drive, Madison, New Jersey 
07940.  Her telephone number is (973) 822-2446. 
You may make your check payable to the AMVAC. 
Holy Year of Mercy Italy Pilgrimage, 11 days from 
November 9 - 19 with Fr. Jhon E. Madrid. Visiting 
Venice, Florence, Assisi, Rome at a cost of $2,979, 
which includes airfare, taxes, accomodations, most 
meals, services of a bi-lingual tour escort, 
admission fees, porterage and hotel service 
charges. For more information you may Fr. Jhon by 
email at jmadrid380@hotmail.com or 
frjhon@ststhomasjohn.org. 

http://www.bonventure.net/modernworship/cyclec/c702.jpg
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To stay in touch and up to the minute with our Parish, register for  Flocknote or  

 

visit our website at www.svmnj.org. 

 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to all our Parishioners who have played a role in our transition this past month.  
 

Your cooperation and assistance in making "church" happen for St. Vincent Martyr Parish has  
 

been remarkable.  
 
 
 

http://www.svmnj.org/


San Vincente mártir  

ñExperiencia hispanaò 

 

Rev. Msgr. George F. Hundt, 
Párroco  

FrGeorge@svmnj.org 

x  
101 

Rev. Darwin Lastra, 
Vicario  

FrDarwin@svmnj.org  

X 
102 

Deacon Robert Morton, 
Diácono permanente 

Bobmort2002@yahoo.com  

X 
 
 

Deacon Martin  
Diácono transitorio  

DeaconMartin@svmnj.org  

X 
194 

Mrs. Jan Figenshu,  
Asociada Pastoral 

Jan.Figenshu@svmnj.org 

X 
253 

Mrs. Denise Stefanelli,  
Dir. Ed. Religiosa 

Denise.Stefanelli@svmnj.org 

X 
251 

Ms. Anne Marie Gisoldi,  
Dir. Jóvenes 

AnneMarie.Gisoldi@svmnj.org 

X 
300 

Mrs. Kathy Simonelli, 
Administradora 

Kathy.Simonelli@svmnj.org  

X 
105 

Mrs. Diane Wallace, 
Secretaria 

Diane.wallace@svmnj.org 

X 
106 

Mrs. Patricia Caccavale, 
Recepcionista 

Patricia.Caccavale@svmnj.org 

X 
100 

Mrs. Liz Vacchiano, 
Sec. Ed. Cristiana 

Liz.Vacchiano@svmnj.org 

X 
252 

Mrs. Jody Costello, 
Sec. Jovenes 

j.costello@svmnj.org 

X 
301 

 

La colecta del Pasado 4 de Junio 

fue de 177 dólares. 

Dios multiplique su generosidad. 

 

XI Domingo del Tiempo 
Ordinario  

 
 
 

 
XI Domingo del Tiempo 

Ordinario  
 

2 Sam 12, 7-10. 13 
Gal 2, 16. 19-21 
Lucas 7, 36-8, 3 
 

El Domingo del Amor y 

del Perdón 

ñSimón el fariseo no fue capaz de 

apreciar el gesto de aquella mujer 

llena de amor por Jesús y de 

arrepentimiento Y Jesús ante el 

enorme fervor de la mujer 

perdonó sus pecados. Simón 

perdió la oportunidad de hacer 

suya una enseñanza de enorme 

calado. Su dureza de corazón le 

impidió ver la misericordia del 

Señor. Y eso es muy bello 

reconocerlo en este Año de la 

Misericordia. El amor ïque es la 

substancia de Diosðnos mueve a 

construir lo mejor de nuestras 

vidas. La misericordia divina se 

abre para iniciar una nueva vida. 

Tampoco Sim·n alcanz· a verloò 

. 

 
 

 
Reclamos de Abuso Sexual 

Si usted o alguien que usted 
conozca ha sido abusado por un 
sacerdote deben de llamar de 
inmediato a la oficina del 
Procurador General de su 
comunidad y a la Coordinadora 
para Asistencia de Victimas de la 
Diocesis: Peggy Zanello al 973-
879-1489. Tambien deben de 
llamar a la Diocesis y hablar con 
el Rev, Monsenor James T. 
Mahoney, Vicario General y 
Moderador de la Curia al 
numero: 973-777-8818 ext. 205 
a la la Hermana Joan Daniel 
Healy, S.C., Caciller/Delegada 
Religiosa al numero 973-777-
8818 ext. 248. 

 



Los Sacramentos 

 Reconciliación (Confesiones): 
Todos los Sábados a las 
4:00pm o haciendo una cita 
con uno de los sacerdotes, ya 
sea llamando a la oficina o 
hablando con ellos 
directamente o antes de la 
Misa en Español. 

 
 Unción de los Enfermos:  

   Para las personas que están 
gravemente enfermas, 
hospitalizadas o preparándose 
para una cirugía, al igual que 
las personas de edad avanzada 
un asilo para la tercera edad. 
Para administrar este 
Sacramento; Favor de llamar a 
la oficina de la parroquia para 
que uno de los sacerdotes 
administre la Unción de los 
enfermos. 

 
 Cursillo Pre-Bautismal en 

español:  Llamando a la oficina y 
planear una cita con el 
sacerdote.  

 

Para tener en 
cuenta… 
La registración para la 
Formacion Cristiana ya esta 
abierta para el 2016-2017. 
La formula para llenar para la 
registración puede encontrarla 
en la pagina web de la 
parroquia San Vicente Martir. O 
las familias pueden enviar un 
correo electrónico a 
liz.vacchiano@svmnj.org o 
llamar al 973-377-4000 ext 252 
Y la sra. Liz les puede enviar la 
formula para llenar o las 
familias pueden acercarse a la 
oficina de Formacion Cristiana.  

 

Amoris Laetitia 
 

El pasado 8 de Abril el Papa 
Francisco ha publicado una nueva 
exhortación apostólica llama: 
“Amoris Laetitia” en español “la 
alegría del amor”. Cada semana 
estaré publicando un poco acerca 
de esta exhortación apostólica. 
 
 

Capítulo Séptimo: Reforzar la 
Educación de los hijos 
 
El séptimo capítulo esta todo 
dedicado a la educación de los 
hijos: su formación ética, el valor de 
la sanción como estímulo, el 
paciente realismo, la educación 
sexual, la transmisión de la fe, y 
más en general, la vida familiar 
como contexto educativo. Es 
interesante la sabiduría práctica 
que transparenta en cada párrafo y 
sobre todo la atención a la 
gradualidad y a los pequeños pasos 
“que puedan ser comprendidos, 
aceptados y valorados” (AL 271). 
Hay un párrafo particularmente 
significativo y pedagógicamente 
fundamental en el cual Francisco 
afirma claramente que “la obsesión 
no es educativa, y no se puede 
tener un control de todas las 
situaciones por las que podría 
llegar a pasar un hijo (…) Si un 
padre está obsesionado por saber 
dónde está su hijo y por controlar 
todos sus movimientos, sólo 
buscará dominar su espacio. De ese 
modo no lo educará, no lo 
fortalecerá, no lo preparará para 
enfrentar los desafíos. Lo que 
interesa sobre todo es generar en 
el hijo, con mucho amor, procesos 
de maduración de su libertad, de 
capacitación, de crecimiento 
integral, de cultivo de la auténtica 
autonomía” (AL 261). 
Notable es la sección dedicada a la 
educación sexual titulada muy 
expresivamente: “Si a la educación 

sexual”. Se sostiene su necesidad y 
se nos pregunta “si nuestras 
instituciones educativas han 
asumido este desafío (…) en una 
época en que se tiende a banalizar 
y a empobrecer la sexualidad”. Ella 
debe realizarse “en el cuadro de 
una educación al amor, a la 
recíproca donación” (AL 280). Se 
pone en guardia de la expresión 
“sexo seguro”, porque transmite 
“una actitud negativa hacia la 
finalidad procreativa natural de la 
sexualidad, como si un posible hijo 
fuera un enemigo del cual hay que 
protegerse. Así se promueve la 
agresividad narcisista en lugar de la 
acogida” (AL 283). 
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